
June 23, 2021

Dear Members of the FOIA Council:

We write to express our support for increased flexibility for electronic meetings outside of a
declared emergency. Over the past 15 months, we have seen firsthand that electronic meetings
have increased participation by members of the public because they remove barriers such as
transportation and childcare. Removing such barriers leads to a more equitable, accessible, and
transparent government. Better, more representative public policy is created when residents with
diverse voices and lived experiences are able to participate in their government, whether by
attending a meeting or through direct service on a board or commission.

Each of our jurisdictions has advisory boards or commissions to which the local governing body
appoints residents. Fairfax County has almost 80 boards with more than 1100 seats. The Town of
Blacksburg and the City of Hampton both have around 30 boards and commissions. The residents
who serve on these bodies are generally uncompensated for their time. Even subcommittees of
these boards and commissions are unable to meet electronically. We have heard directly from
residents who serve on these boards - or who wish to serve - that flexibility regarding the form of
meeting would be helpful to their effectiveness as a body and to their participation.

Many local elected officials serve on regional bodies that have members from as many as 13
different jurisdictions. It can take members an hour or more to travel to and from these meetings.
Subcommittee meetings are often scheduled immediately before or after main meetings, and this
limits the amount of work that can be done. Having the ability to meet electronically outside of an
emergency, would allow regional bodies to schedule these meetings differently and more
effectively. Flexibility would also help regional and advisory bodies respond to urgent or
unexpected issues that may arise, while maintaining proper noticing requirements.

Even before COVID, a majority of other states allowed public bodies to meet electronically; some
states even note that this is for the benefit of the public, as well as the public body. Given the
increased participation we have seen, electronic meetings can help achieve FOIA’s policy goal of
promoting “an increased awareness by all persons of government activities and affording every
opportunity to citizens to witness the operations of government.”

We hope you will take the lessons we have learned over the past 15 months and help move
Virginia into the 21st century. We respectfully request that you recommend that regional bodies and
local advisory bodies be allowed to meet electronically outside of a declared emergency, while
allowing the local governing body or regional body to adopt a resolution governing the use of these
meetings.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

The following members of the public, local and regional boards, and elected officials
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These signatures are from across the Commonwealth, including the following counties and cities:
Albemarle County; Arlington County ; Brunswick County; Caroline County; Chesterfield County; Fairfax
County; Fluvanna County; Frederick County; Gloucester County; Halifax County; Henrico County; Loudoun
County; Mecklenburg County; Montgomery County; New Kent County; Prince William County; Shenandoah
County; Spotsylvania County; York County; Alexandria; Charlottesville; Fairfax; Falls Church; Fredericksburg;
Hampton; Harrisonburg; Manassas; Newport News; Norfolk; Portsmouth; Richmond; Suffolk; Virginia Beach;
Waynesboro; and Winchester.

Elected Officials:

Dawn Adams, Delegate, District 68
Walter L. Alcorn, Hunter Mill District Supervisor, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Meagan Alderton, Board Chair, Alexandria City Public Schools
Kevin Allgood, Mayor, Town of Clarksville
Chuck Anderson, Councilmember, Vienna Town Council
Greg Anderson, Member, Falls Church City School Board
Ricardy Anderson, Member, Falls Church City School Board
Victor S. Angry, Neabsco District Supervisor, Prince William Board of County Supervisors
Andrea Bailey, Vice Chair and Po​tomac District Supervisor, Prince William Board of County Supervisors
Elizabeth Bennett-Parker, Vice Mayor, City of Alexandria
Kenny A. Boddye, Occoquan District Supervisor, Prince William Board of County Supervisors
Juli Briskman, Supervisor, Loudoun County
Kelly Burk, Mayor, Town of Leesburg
Joseph Beale Chandler III, Councilman, Town of South Boston
John Taylor Chapman, Councilman, City of Alexandria
William Claiborne, Member, Halifax County Board of Supervisors
Laura Jane Cohen, Member, Fairfax County School Board
Lauren Colliver, Councilwoman, Blacksburg Town Council
Katie Cristol, Vice Chair, Arlington County Board
Zach Cummings, Councilmember, Town of Leesburg
Michelle Davis-Younger, Mayor, City of Manassas
Matt de Ferranti, Chair, Arlington County Board
Tamara Derenak Kaufax, Lee District Representative, Fairfax County School Board
Cristina Diaz-Torres, Member, Arlington School Board
Christian Dorsey, Member, Arlington County Board
Phil Duncan, Councilmember, City of Falls Church
John Foust, Supervisor, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Margaret Franklin, Woodbridge District Supervisor, Prince William Board of County Supervisors
Karl Frisch, Member, Fairfax County School Board
William Gill, Mayor, Town of Lacrosse
Sylvia R. Glass, Supervisor Broad Run District, Loudoun County
Jacinta Greene, Member, Alexandria School Board
Sarah Kerlin Grier-Barber, District 4 Representative, New Kent County Public School School Board
Letty Hardi, Councilmember, City of Falls Church
Debbie Hiscott, Councilwoman,  City of Falls Church
Amy B. Jackson, Councilwoman, City of Alexandria
Charles E Jones,  9th district Supervisor, Mecklenburg County Board of Supervisors
Takis Karantonis, Member, Arlington County Board
Shannon Litton, Chair, Falls Church City School Board
Margaret Lorber, Member, Alexandria City School Board
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Lisa Lucas-Burke, Councilwoman, City of Portsmouth
Stephanie Lynch, Councilmember, Richmond City Council
Fernando "Marty' Martinez, Vice-Mayor, Town of Leesburg
Andria McClellan, Councilwoman, City of Norfolk
Jeffrey C. McKay, Chairman, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Melanie Meren, Member, Fairfax County School Board
David L. Meyer, Mayor, City of Fairfax
Selonia Miles, Councilwoman, Town of Dumfries
Cydny A. Neville, Councilwoman, Town of Dumfries
Monaé Nickerson, Vice Mayor, Town of Dumfries
Mickey Ogburn, Member, Henrico County School Board
Abrar Omeish, At-Large Member, Fairfax County School Board
Dalia A. Palchik, Supervisor, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Jennifer E. Passey, Former Councilmember, City of Fairfax
Nisha Patel, Member, Vienna Town Council
Shaun Peet, Councilman, Town of Dumfries
Stella G. Pekarsky, Vice Chair, Fairfax County School Board
Del Pepper, Councilmember, City of Alexandria
McKinley L. Price, Mayor, Newport News
David Priddy, Member, Arlington School Board
Phyllis J. Randall, Chair At-Large, Loudoun County Board of Supervisors
Philip Reitinger, Member, Falls Church City School Board
Michelle Rief, Member, Alexandria School Board
Sonia Ruiz-Bolanos, Interim Member, Falls Church City School Board
Koran T. Saines, Vice Chair and Sterling District Supervisor, Loudoun County Board of Supervisors
Mohamed E. “Mo” Seifeldein, Councilman, City of Alexandria
Dr. Alfonzo R. Seward, Sturgeon District Member, Brunswick County Board of Supervisors
Rachna Sizemore Heizer, Member at Large, Fairfax County School Board
Kathy L. Smith, Sully District Representative, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Howard Springsteen, Councilmember, Town of Vienna
Neil Steinberg, Councilman, Town of Leesburg
Dan Storck, Mount Vernon District Supervisor, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
Elaine Tholen, Member, Fairfax County School Board
Heather Thornton, Member, Alexandria City School Board
Donnie Tuck, Mayor, City of Hampton
Mike Turner, Ashburn District Supervisor, Loudoun County Board of Supervisors
Kristen Umstattd, Leesburg District Supervisor, Loudoun County Board of Supervisors
Susan Vitale, Councilwoman, City of Chesapeake
Ann B. Wheeler, Chair At-Large, Prince William Board of County Supervisors
Justin Wilson, Mayor, City of Alexandria
Sabrina Wooten, Member, Virginia Beach City Council
John W Zubrod, Supervisor, Brunswick County

Appointed Local and Regional Board and Commission Members:
Barbara J Abraham, Member, Hampton Clean City Commission
Christer Ahl, Member, Crystal City Citizen Review Council
William D. Alexander, III, Member, Alexandria Housing Affordability Advisory Council,
Daniel Harold Aminoff, Chair, Facilities Planning and Advisory Council, Fairfax County Public Schools
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Stacie Andersen, Vice-Chair, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Meredith Anderson, Member, Falls Church City Housing Commission
Katrina Bailey, Member, Hampton Unity Commission
Charles Bailey, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Neal Barber, Member, Portsmouth Economic Development Authority
Patty S. Barbour, Fairfax Human Resource Advisory Committee
Catherine Barrett, Member, Alexandria Commission for the Arts
Greg Beckwith, Dranesville Representative, Fairfax County Athletic Council
Eric Berkey, Chair, Arlington County Citizens Advisory Commission on Housing
Paul Berry, Chair, Virginia Latino Advisory Board
Leanne Berthiaume, Member, Falls Church City Employee Review Board
Raymond Biegun, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Kerem Bilge, Member, Alexandria-Caen Sister City Committee
Gracie Bowers, Member, Portsmouth Social Services Advisory Commission, History Commission
Leelynn Brady, Board Member, Statewide Independent Living Council, Suffolk
Kimberly Bright, Member, Portsmouth Library Board
Shirley Brothwell, Chair, Arlington Sports Commission
Anthony Brown, Board Member, Portsmouth
Darren Buck, Commissioner, Arlington County Transportation Commission
Gillian Burgess, Member, Fiscal Affairs Advisory Commission, Bicycle Advisory Committee, Advisory

Committee on Transportation Choices
Scott Burke, Interim Chief of Police, Portsmouth Community Criminal Justice Board
Jeffrey G Butts, Jr, Vice Chair, Portsmouth Downtown Design Committee
Allen Kimball Callis, Chair, Mecklenburg Southside Planning District Commission
Wayne Carter, County Administrator, Mecklenburg County
Andrea Caumont, Commissioner, Falls Church Planning Commission
Edith Cecchini, Commissioner, Alexandria Environmental Policy Commission
Dana Chambers, Member, Alexandria Children Youth and Families Collaborative Commission
Kathryn Chiasson, Chair, Alexandria Beautification Commission
Michelle Cho, Member, Alexandria Commission for Human Rights
Rosemary Ciotti, Chair, Arlington County Disability Advisory Commission
Michael Cohen, Member, Alexandria Economic Opportunities Commission
Sally Cole, Executive Director, Falls Church Chamber of Commerce
Helen Cole, Vice Chair, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Jennifer Colton, Board Member, Hampton
Ellen Comstock, Member, Portsmouth Wetlands Board
Gayle Converse, Secretary, Alexandria Commission for the Arts
Sara Crifasi, Member, Alexandria IT Commission
Giles F. Crimi, Member, Arlington Neighborhood Complete Streets Commission
James Cullen, Commissioner, Portsmouth Parking Authority and Member, Portsmouth CCJB
Barbara D'Agostino, Member,  Alexandria Commission on Aging
Kara Danner, FCCPTA Rep for SHAC and Member of TPAC Executive Board, Fairfax County
Jennifer Debias, Member, Alexandria Environmental Policy Commission
Tim Denning, Board Member, Arlington
Marie R. Divine, Commissioner, Alexandria Commission for Women
Richard T. Dorrier, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission
Bette Cathleen Drewry, Commissioner and Treasurer, Portsmouth Economic Development Authority
Cedar Dvorin, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging's Transportation Committee
Robert Eiffert, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging Housing Committee
Karim Eskaf, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission
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Carl Espy, IV, Town Manager, Town of Halifax
Dusty Forbes, Town Manager, Chase City
Elizabeth Gallagher, Member, Arlington Pedestrian Advisory Committee
Velva L Goodman, Member, Hampton Parks & Recreation Advisory Board
Christina Goodwin, Member, Falls Church Board of Equalization and Aurora House Citizens Advisory

Committee
Deborah Gosney, Executive Director, Brunswick County Southside Planning District Commission
Betty Griffin, Member, Portsmouth History Commission
Katherine A. Grimm, Board Member, City of Portsmouth
Dave Gustafson, Chair, Falls Church Citizens’ Advisory Committee on Transportation and Member,

Stormwater Task Force
Matt Harris, Chair, Alexandria Human Rights Commission
Nicola Harris, Member, Alexandria Children, Youth, and Families Collaborative Commission
Dr. Claudette Charlotte Haynes, Alexandria Children, Youth And Families Collaborative Commission
LaKesha Hicks, Member, Portsmouth History Commission
Kathie Hoekstra, Chair, Alexandria  Environmental Policy Commission
Alice M. Hogan, Member, Arlington Housing Commission
Paul Alexander Holland, Commissioner, Interstate Commission on the Potomac River Basin
Angela Hollingsworth, Member, Portsmouth Behavioral Health Agency Advisory Board
Regina Humphrey, Member, Portsmouth History Commission
Mary Hughes Hynes, Commonwealth Transportation Board, NOVA District
Lori Jacobs, Fairfax County Student Health Advisory Committee, Dranesville Representative
Yvette Jiang, Alexandria Commission for Women
Elizabeth John, Parent Representative, Falls Church Advisory Committee for Students with Disabilities
Michael Kamin, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Casey Kane, Commissioner, Alexandria Transportation Commission and Alexandria Traffic and Parking

Board
Larysa Kautz, Member, Fairfax-Falls Church CSB
Angela D. Kellett, Board Member, Town of South Hill, Mecklenburg County
Brian Kelley, Chair, Alexandria Commission for the Arts
Annika Khandelwal, Student Commissioner, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Jane King, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Michael Krepa, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Michelle Krocker, Chair, Alexandria Housing Affordability Advisory Committee
Jim Lantelme, Chair, Arlington County Planning Commission
Harold Leff, Member, Fairfax County Athletic Council
Pamela Little-Hill, Director, Portsmouth Department of Social Services
Jamica Marie Littles, Member, Alexandria Children, Youth, and Families Collaborative Commission
Allen C. Lomax, Member, Alexandria Public Health Advisory Commission
Fredrick Lopez, Member, Alexandria Commission for People with Disabilities
Gerald Lovelace, Member, Halifax Southside Planning District Commission
Mary S. Lyman, Vice Chair, Alexandria Electoral Board and former Chair, Alexandria Planning Commission
Denise Mackie-Smith, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Alex Maness, Vice Chair, Hampton Clean City Commission
Chirag Mapara, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission
David Martin, Member, Halifax Southside Planning District Commission
Jane Materna, Commissioner, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Joseph Paul McClure, Board Member, City of Portsmouth
Joan McIntyre, Chair, Arlington Climate Change, Energy, and Environment Commission
Grady McLean III, Member, Hampton Clean City Commission
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Althea L. Mease, Portsmouth Public Defender
Andrew Meren, Member, Town of Vienna Planning Commission
Norman Merrifield, Member, Hampton Parks and Recreation Board
Erin Messner, Member, Falls Church City Economic Development Authority
Emily Milton, Member, Alexandria Community Services Board
Jane Miscavage, Member, Fairfax County Public Library Board of Trustees
Malcom Mitchell, Vice-Chairman, Portsmouth Economic Development Authority
Amanda Moody, Member, Environmental Stewardship Committee, Chesterfield County Public Schools
Jonathan Morgenstein, Member, Arlington Climate Change, Energy, and Environment Commission (C2E2);

Chair, C2E2 Energy Committee
Mónica Jaramillo Murphy, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission
Shelley Murphy, Member, Alexandria Housing Affordability Advisory Committee
Amber Myers, Member, Alexandria Environmental Planning Commission
Allison Nance, Member, Alexandria Commission for the Arts
Shafuq Naseem, Commissioner, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Sergio Neal, Board Member, City of Portsmouth
Anne Norloff, Member, Falls Church Human Services Advisory Council
Charles J. O'Hara, Chair, Falls Church Recreation and Parks Advisory Board
Jenette O’Keefe, Chairperson, Arlington County Community Services Board
Michelle Ognibene, Chair, Falls Church Board of Equalization
Michael B. Olex, Vice Chair, Alexandria Environmental Policy Commission
Mitchell Opalski, Board Member, Arlington
Elisa Ortiz, Chair, Arlington County Neighborhood Complete Streets Commission
Primas Paige, Commissioner, Portsmouth Planning Commission
Amanda Parker Hazelwood, Chair, Alexandria Children, Youth And Families Collaborative Commission
Phyllis Payne, Member, Fairfax City Public Schools Health Advisory Committee
Esther Petrilli-Massey, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Laurie Plishker, Member, Fairfax County Public Schools Family Life Education Citizens Advisory Committee
Jeffrey Pool, Chair, Alexandria Commission on Persons with Disabilities
Diana Price, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Sean Prince, Member, Portsmouth Historic Preservation Commission
Christopher Pulley, Community Outreach Specialist, Fairfax County Athletic Services
Elanor Quigley, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission
Suzanne Raber, Co-Chair, Advanced Academic Program Advisory Committee, Fairfax County School Board
Sarah Ramsey, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Steven Raudman, Board Member, Hampton
Linda Reda, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Catharine Rice, Chair, Alexandria IT Commission
Melissa Riddy, Member, Alexandria Public Health Advisory Commission
Ricshawn Adkins Roane, Member, Fairfax County School Board Minority Student Advisory Oversight

Committee
Rita Roberts, Vice Chairman, Portsmouth Redevelopment & Housing Authority
Tricia Rodgers, Member, Alexandria Public Health Advisory Commission
Sarah Rogers-Garner, Co-Chair, Portsmouth Port and Industrial Commission
Andrew Romero, Vice-Chair, Alexandria Public Health Advisory Commission
Debra Z. Roth, Member, Falls Church Human Services Advisory Council
Misha Rowe, Commissioner, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Connie Rydberg, Chair, City of Falls Church Retirement Board
Lisa A. Sales, Chair, Fairfax County Commission for Women & Council to End Domestic Violence
Marta Schantz, Member, Alexandria Environmental Policy Commission
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Cynthia Schneider, Board Member, Arlington
Renee C. Schneider, Chairwoman, Portsmouth Historic Preservation Commission
Jenna Schroeder, Member, Falls Church Rec and Parks Advisory Board
Michael Schuster, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
James M. Seagraves, Member, Portsmouth Board of Zoning Appeals
Steve Severn, Commissioner, Arlington Sports Commission
Brian Shaffer, Member, Portsmouth Public Library Board
Nancy Sharkey, Member, Arlington Sports Commission and PSPMP IAC
Megan Sheckles, Member, Arlington Sports Commission
Marie Shepherd, Board Member, Portsmouth
Christopher Slatt, Chairman, Arlington County Transportation Commission
Don Smith, Member, Portsmouth Wetlands Board
Felisa Smith, Member, Portsmouth Library Board
David  Somers, Board Member, Portsmouth
Kadhambari Sridhar, First Vice Chair, Alexandria Commission for the Arts
Lois Steele, Member, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Kelly Sullivan, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Committee
Chrystie Swiney, Member, Board of Trustees for the Mary Riley Styles Public Library
Denise L. Tennant, Member, Alexandria Beautification Commission and Member, Alexandria Open Space

Steering Committee
George Thompson, Member, Arlington County Sports Commission
David Timm, Chair, Arlington Tenant-Landlord Commission
Kathleen Tysse, Member, Mary Riley Styles Library Board of Trustees
Douglas Union, Member, Portsmouth Wetlands Board
Linda Valentino, Member, Falls Church HARB
Ian Vaughan, Chairman, Portsmouth Downtown Design Committee
David Vondle, Member, Alexandria Sister Cities Commission
Mary Ann Wagner, Member, Fairfax County Athletic Council
Justin Walker, Environmental Stewardship Action Committee, Chesterfield County Public Schools
Jon H. Ward, Chair, Energy Transition Subcommittee, Falls Church Environmental Sustainability Council
Steve Wardell, Commissioner, Arlington Neighborhood Complete Streets Commission
Barbara Washer, Member, Hampton Citizens Unity Commission
Julie Waters, Commissioner, Fairfax County Commission for Women
Barbara "Babs" Waters, Chair, Alexandria Commission on Aging
Elliott M. Waters, Chair, Alexandria Landlord Tenant Relations Board
Alistair Watson, Member, Arlington Complete Streets Commission
Elizabeth Birch Weatherly, Member, Falls Church Recreation and Parks Advisory Board
Steven Wendell, Member, Hampton Citizens Unity Commission
Helen S. "Dolly" Whelan, Board Member, Great Falls
Pamela Wilkins, Board Member, City of Portsmouth
Justin Wilt, Vice Chair, Arlington Sports Commission
Erica Wood, Board Member, Arlington
Peter A. Youngblood, Vice Chairman, Portsmouth Planning Commission

Members of the Public:

Puneet Ahluwalia, Fairfax County
Linda Allen, Town of Toms Brook, Shenandoah County
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Catherine M. Anson, Suffolk
Stephanie Beyer Kirby, Chair, Board of the Alexandria Chamber of Commerce
Wendy Biliter, McLean
Mark Blacknell, Arlington
Deborah Blanton, City of Hampton
Patricia Bradby, City of Richmond
Anna Bradley, Chesterfield County
Jan Buchanan, Executive Director, Mount Vernon At Home
Kristin Cabral, former Library Board member (State & Fairfax County)
Amanda Campbell, Springfield
Alexandra Cheff, Shenandoah County
Cathy Copeland, Harrisonburg
Brittany Culbertson, Alexandria
Melissa M Dart, Henrico
Virginia U. Daugherty, Charlottesville
Tobye David, Stephens City, Frederick County
Eileen Davis, Glenn Allen, Henrico County
Martin Davis, Glen Allen, Henrico County
Julia Duke, Frederick County
Joan Echols, Crozet, Albemarle County
Kathe Falzer, VP of Actions and Programs, Charlottesville NOW
Greg Fansler, Blacksburg
Michele C Faulk, Suffolk
Lisa Fleming, Chesterfield County
Catherine Fletcher, Norfolk
Jacqueline Garry, City of Alexandria
Jennifer Gaylor, Stephens City, Frederick County
Amy Goyer, Alexandria
Candace Graham, Midlothian, Chesterfield County
Amanda Granozio, Richmond
Donna Granski, Midlothian, Chesterfield County
Jane Green, Arlington
Joe Haggerty, President & CEO, Alexandria Chamber of Commerce
Andrea Hasenfus, Chesterfield County
Shyamali Roy Hauth, Reston
Holly Hazard, Fairfax County
Emma Heisey, Fairfax
Brenda S Hill, North Chesterfield, Chesterfield County
Katherine Hoffman, Charlottesville
Patricia Holland, Spotsylvania
Holly Huddle, Woodstock, Shenandoah County
Stephen Izaguirre, Alexandria
DeShonda Jennings, Chesterfield
Erica Kelly, Yorktown, York County
Cassidy Ketchem, Alexandria
Kara Kline, Fluvanna County
Jessica Kujala, Fredericksburg
Corina Ladd, Virginia Beach
Toby Latham, former Member, Fairfax County School Board Advisory Committee for Students with

Disabilities
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Brooke Evan Lawsing Miller, Portsmouth
Veena Lothe, Henrico County
Terri Lynch, Alexandria
Catherine Mattens, Winchester
Lauren McCaughey, Reston
Linda McCray, Leesburg, Loudoun County
Joan McDermott, Member, Age Friendly Arlington Task Force
Praveendharan Meyyan, Arlington
Andrea Miller, Ruther Glen, Caroline County
Beth Moore, Town Clerk/Treasurer, Town of Brodnax
Cindy Nicholls, Portsmouth
Kevin Osborne, Library Director, Waynesboro
Nancy Parker, Richmond
Justin Paulson, Gloucester County
EJ Pinuel, Arlington
Toni Popkin, Herndon, Fairfax County
Robert Rigby, Jr., Arlington
Leslie Rinaldi, Suffolk
Richard Routman
Gwendolyn Sarsfiel, Henrico County
Lee Scharf, Shenandoah County
Stephanie R. Sheridan, Fairfax County
Reid Sherman, Former Member, Alexandria Environmental Policy Commission
Lauren Smith, Richmond
Ann Smith, Springfield
Debora Snarr, W SW Representative, NWPC, Woodstock, Shenandoah County
Dr. Amy Trang, Sterling
Naomi Verdugo, Arlington
Clare C. Williams, Charlottesville
Michelle Woolley, Arlington
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